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RALLY DAY:  SEPTEMBER 10 
WELCOMING THE NEW PROGRAM YEAR 

Rally Day is the traditional kick-start to all the 
programs and ministries that have been on pause during 

the summer.  It heralds the 
return of CrossWalk 
Sunday classes for kids, 
youth and adult classes on 
Sundays, Youth Group, Kirk 
Night, and music 
rehearsals.  It reminds us 

that St. Andrew is a church in community with one 
another and at work in the world. 

This year’s Rally Day will be held on Sunday, 
September 10, immediately after church.  We’re calling it 
More Than Sunday: Called to Community; Growing 
Together; Going Deeper.  With this theme, we hope to 
address the serious issues of loneliness and alienation in 
the world in which we find ourselves.  We want to provide 
opportunities for the people of St. Andrew to dive below 
surface relationships on Sundays and get to know one 
another through the God who calls us into community. 

You’ll read more about specific programs coming 
up in this issue of the Bagpiper.  

On Rally Day, take some time to explore those 
programs in our “More Than Sunday Fair” in the Atrium 
right after Worship.  There will be displays about all the 
Sunday classes, about our mid-week programs, and about 
other ministries of the church that are relational in nature.  
There will be people available to give you more 
information about all of these opportunities for 
involvement. 

Our Fellowship Committee will be providing snacks 
for all to enjoy as you meander among the displays.  
Please plan to join us as we gather together, looking 
forward to the prospect of new learning, deepened 
relationships, and more chances to serve. 

Church school classes will begin the following 
Sunday, September 17.  

~Beth Lyon-Suhring, Director of Christian Education 
 
 
 
 
 

SUPPORT CAPS BBQ FUNDRAISER 
Please plan to join your St. Andrew family and 

folks from many other Suffolk churches at the Coalition 
Against Poverty in Suffolk (CAPS) Annual Fundraiser 
Dinner on Sunday, September 17. The meal will be catered 
by Captain Bob’s of Hertford, NC and will include fried 
chicken, BBQ, coleslaw and hushpuppies. Tickets are $13 
each. The meal will be served carry-out only at 
Westminster Reformed Presbyterian Church at 3488 
Godwin Blvd. in Suffolk from 11:00am until 2:00pm. The 
food is guaranteed to be plentiful and delicious and 

Captain Bob’s has assured us that there will be no 
waiting lines this year. Go by after church and pick-up 
lunch or later in the afternoon for an early dinner. Tickets 
will be available for purchase in the atrium after worship 
each Sunday through September 10. Tickets can also be 
purchased online at www.capsuffolk.org/bbq.  If you 

have a scheduling conflict that Sunday, but would like to 
support the CAPS mission, consider a cash donation which 
will provide meals for Suffolk First Responders.  Thank you 
for supporting this vital ministry that serves our less 
fortunate brothers and sisters in Suffolk.   

Any questions, please see David McKercher or call 
him at (757) 870-3362.  
 

STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN FOR 2024 
St. Andrew will kick off its 2024 Stewardship 

Campaign in September.  Our theme will be “Stewardship 

is a Way of Life.”  As the logo shows, we ask that each of 
you consider the blessings you have received and think 
about what you will give back to God in terms of your 
time, talent and treasure.  You will receive pledge cards by 
mail in early October and we will ask that you return your 
card by Sunday, October 22.  We will have a thank you 
dinner after church on that date.  We hope that all of you 
will join us.  

~Finance & Stewardship Committee

The Bagpiper 
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Dear Friends, 
“Community offers the promise of belonging and calls for us to 
acknowledge our interdependence. To belong is to act as an 

investor, owner, and creator of this place. To be welcome, even if 
we are strangers. As if we came to the right place and are 

affirmed for that choice.” 
                                                                    ~ Peter Block 

 In the church, we often talk of being a “community of 
faith” but perhaps we do not think much about what that looks like 
in action. We are, without doubt, living in a time and age when 
being in community is under threat. We have become very 
disconnected from one another, fearful of those who are “other” to 
us and living within our own bubbles. This lack of community is 
taking its toll on us, leaving many of us feeling isolated and alone. 
Such feelings can lead to mental health issues of which we hear 
more and more. What is particularly alarming is how this is 
affecting our young people and leaves us fearful for them and for 
their future.  
 As Peter Block reminds us above, “Community offers the 
promise of belonging,” and who of us does not want to feel like 
we belong to something beyond ourselves, to a community of 
people who care for one another and for the wider world. The 
church should be a place where community is fostered and where 
we are intentional about ensuring that everyone knows that they 
do, indeed, belong. And in the belonging we then have to act as 
the ones who invest in the place where we build the community. 
This investment is not simply a financial transaction, it requires 
more than money, it needs our giving of ourselves, helping to 
create a place where all are welcome, heard and loved.  
 Beginning our new church year in the fall, we are going 
to look at what it means to be in community. When we think of 
Jesus setting out on his earthly ministry, we may forget that the 
first thing he did was create a community, he called the disciples. 
Jesus did not have any desire to be a lone ranger, rather he 
established a community of like-minded people, with faults and 
foibles like our own. This small group of ordinary people, in the 
wake of the resurrection of Jesus, created a community of the 
faithful that still is alive and well today.  
 At St Andrew, we strive to create community and to 
invest in a place where all are welcome, where souls are healed 
and spirits are revived, where young and old can grow in their 
faith, where we can create a community where love dwells and 
where we are inspired to make a difference in a world that is too 
fractured.                                                

 Blessings and peace, 

Pastor Gillian 

 

 

 

 
EVENING PRAYER ON ZOOM  
 Please join Pastor Gillian for Evening Prayers in 
September on Tuesdays at 6:30 via Zoom.  These thirty 
minutes of scripture, music, and prayer will help refocus 
our hearts and minds on the God who calls us beloved.  
Beth Lyon-Suhring sends out the Zoom invitation by 
email.  If you are not receiving this email each week and 
would like to be included, please contact Beth at 
lyonsuhring@hotmail.com. 

 
 
 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE PASTOR GILLIAN’S E-VOTIONAL 
 If you would like to receive Pastor Gillian’s  
E-votional, send her an email at 
pastorgillian1885@gmail.com.  The weekly email usually 
includes an e-votional and prayer, the upcoming scripture 
for the Sunday sermon, details about Sunday Church 
School, and Kirk Night info for the week.  
 
 
 
 

PRAYER CHAIN 
There is tremendous comfort that comes from 

knowing that you are being lifted up in prayer when you or 
someone you love is in distress.  That comfort is magnified 
when prayers are said by many people united in God’s 
love. 

St. Andrew has an active prayer chain, comprised 
of many people who have made the commitment to pray 
for others when needs arise. 

When sickness or other crises come about, or 
when a new baby or other occasions for celebration come 
into your life, contact the church’s prayer chain and know 
that many people will be holding you and yours in prayer. 
Contact Beth Lyon-Suhring at lyonsuhring@hotmail.com to 
have your request sent out. 

If you would like to be a part of St. Andrew’s 
prayer chain, committing to pray for others, we would love 
to welcome you into that ministry, too.  Again, contact 
Beth, and she will add your name to the email distribution 
list for prayer requests. 

mailto:standrew@standrewpres.us
mailto:pastorgillian1885@gmail.com
mailto:lizatucker@hotmail.com
http://www.standrewpres.net/
mailto:lyonsuhring@hotmail.com
mailto:pastorgillian1885@gmail.com
mailto:lyonsuhring@hotmail.com
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KIRK NIGHT:  ST. ANDREW’S MID-WEEK PROGRAM 
FOR ALL AGES; September 13 – November 15, 2023 
What in the world is a ‘Kirk Night’?  ‘Kirk’ is the Scottish 
word for church, so ‘Kirk Night’ is an evening spent at 
church.  

At St. Andrew, Kirk Night is an evening that 
includes a meal and programming for all ages.  The fall 
season of Kirk Night begins Wednesday, September 13. 
Come for the meal, join us for the classes, or take part in 
both.  Here are the details: 
Dinner.  Kirk Night dinners are provided by a different 
church organization each week.  Check the church bulletin 
on Sunday to find the menu for Wednesday.  Dinner begins 
at 5:45pm and ends at 6:30 when classes start.  The cost is 
$4.50 for adults and $2.50 for children, with a maximum 
charge of $20.00 per family. 
Classes. Join our classes for elementary-aged children 
through adults.  Nursery care is available for our youngest 
participants in Room 12 on the Preschool Hallway.  Classes 
begin at 6:30pm and run through 7:30pm 
For Children 

• 6:30-7:00pm - Music Makers Music Class (Room 
14, behind the sanctuary) Children from Kindergarten 
through fifth grade can participate in this child-centered 
music program. Led by Music Director Al Reese, children 
are introduced to new songs, musical prayers, and 
instruments that are all combined in Worship to praise 
God. 

• 7:00-7:30pm – The children’s art class this fall will 
be “Portraits of Advent.”  Each week children ages 
Kindergarten through 5th grade will create portraits of the 
major characters of the Christmas story, utilizing different 
materials and learning about famous artists along the 
way. 
For Youth 

• 5:45-7:30pm – Youth Group meets in Room 202 
on the second floor of the education building under the 
direction of Youth Director Angie Hillis-Baurle.  Middle 
School and High School youth begin with dinner and 
enjoy fellowship and learning together. 
For Adults 

• 6:30-7:30pm - Pastor Gillian's class:  More info to 
come.  

~Beth Lyon-Suhring, Director of Christian Education 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADULT CLASSES RESUME IN SEPTEMBER 
We extend a warm invitation to join in our adult 

education program immediately following the Sunday 
worship service.  Whether you’ve been studying scripture 
for years or are new to the faith, we welcome you to add 
your voice to our conversations when classes begin on 
September 17. 

All classes begin at 11:00 a.m. immediately after 
the morning worship service and meet in the church’s 
education building, directly behind the main building. 

Psalms: Passion, Promise & Praise.  Psalms has been 

called “The Prayer Book of God’s People,” and author Don 

Griggs delves into how these ancient prayers still speak to 

us today.  The Challenge of Faith Class will discover 

together that whether we’re lifting prayers of praise to 

God or lamenting the deepest losses in our lives, we will 

find that others have gone before us and provide us words 

that speak to us and through us still.  Led by Steve 

Suhring, the Challenge of Faith Class meets in Room 204 

on the second floor of the education building. 
Luke: Jesus and the Outsiders, Outcasts, and Outlaws.  
Each of the gospel writers tells the story of Jesus’ life 
through a slightly different lens.  Author and pastor Adam 
Hamilton explores Luke’s focus on Jesus’ relationships with 
people on the margins, and how he brought the good 
news of God’s kingdom to those who most needed to hear 
it.  The Jack Holladay Class, led by Frances Jornov, will 
learn how this word is still good news for us today.  The 
Jack Holladay Class meets in Room 206 on the second floor 
of the education building. 
The Wired Word.  How do the ancient texts of the Bible 
have anything to say to 21st-century parents?  The 
Homebuilders Class will engage with an event in the news 
each week through the lens of scripture.  Rich discussions 
using these navigational tools will help parents find hope 
and direction in their daily lives.  Led by Heather and 
Kevin Gregg and by Karen and Mike Topping, the 
Homebuilders Class meets in Room 101 on the first floor 
of the education building. 

Rally Day, the traditional beginning to the new 

church school year, will be held on Sunday, September 10.  

Stop by the adult class table in the Atrium immediately 

after Worship to talk to any of the teachers for more 

information. 

~Beth Lyon-Suhring, Director of Christian Education 
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CROSSWALK CELEBRATES ITS TWENTIETH YEAR! 
“BUILDING GOD’S KINGDOM” 

CrossWalk, St. Andrew’s Sunday morning program 
for four year olds through fifth graders, will begin its 
twentieth season of exploring Bible stories with children 
this fall. In this workshop-based curriculum, kids spend 
three to four weeks on each Bible story, each Sunday 
through the lens of a different activity: drama, cooking, 
science, video, games, art, etc.  By the end of each 
rotation, our hope is that the story will have become a 
part of the fiber of our kids’ faith. 

Our 2023-2024 season will be focused on the 
theme of “Building God’s Kingdom.”  This fall we’ll focus on 
the Old Testament stories of the Tabernacle, Solomon’s 
Temple, and Esther.  In the Winter/Spring sessions we’ll 
look at the New Testament stories of Jesus in the temple, 
the parable of the sower and the seeds, the story of 
Philip’s encounter with the Ethiopian, and the travels of 
Paul.  And, of course, we’ll look at God’s promises through 
the Christmas and Easter stories as well. 

CrossWalk begins each Sunday morning at 
11:00am in Room 104 on the first floor of the education 
building.  Classes for youth and adults also meet at this 
time.  The first Sunday of class will be September 17.  We 
look forward to having your children and grandchildren be 
part of CrossWalk! 

~Beth Lyon-Suhring, Director of Christian Education 
 

 
PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN  

St. Andrew Presbyterian Women will begin the 
Horizon Bible study year, Tuesday, September 12, 2023 at 
10:00am in the church Atrium. We are blessed once again 
to welcome Kay Dezern as our opening guest for the study 
year. Kay is a counselor with Tidewater Pastoral 
Counseling and is St. Andrew’s dedicated counselor. Circle 

meetings are on the second Tuesday of each month from 
September to May. The study is “Sacred Encounters: The 
Power and Presence of Jesus Christ in Luke-Acts” by Rev. 
Dr. Olive Mahabir. All women of St. Andrew are 
“Presbyterian Women” and we would love for you to join 
us at any time. If you need to order a book, please let 
Martha Shephard know. PW’s purpose remains strong: 
Forgiven and freed by God in Jesus Christ, and empowered 
by the Holy Spirit, we commit ourselves: 

• To nurture our faith through prayer and Bible 
study, 

• To support the mission of the church worldwide, 

• To work for justice and peace, and 

• To build an inclusive, caring community of women 
that strengthens the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) and 
witnesses to the promise of God’s kingdom. 

~Martha Shephard, PW Moderator 

 
 
 
 
 

MUSIC NOTES FROM AL 
It’s that wonderful time of the year where the 

church program year begins again, anew!  Are you looking 
to get involved with the music program and share your 
talents with us?  Well, we have an opportunity for YOU! 
Singers:  Good seats are still available in the Chancel Choir 
- for rising 9th graders up through all levels of life 
experience - we meet Wednesday nights at 7 (7:30 when 
Kirk Night is in session) and lead music almost every week 
during the worship service.  Our Christmas Cantata has 
already been selected and scheduled to be presented 
during the service on Dec 17th.  There is no audition, just a 
willingness to share your musical gifts!  While regular 
participation is encouraged, if you’re not able to make a 
regular commitment, you are still welcome to come and 
participate as often as you are able. 
Singers and Instrumentalists:  Our Combo leads music 
each week with a quite eclectic group of instrumentalists - 
we’d love to have some singers to add to our faithful 
group of instrumentalists - the Combo rehearses before 
worship on Sunday mornings. 
Interested in the handbell choir?  The Celebration Ringers 
meet Tuesday nights at 7.  The ability to read music is our 
only requirement.  (Bell choir practice begins on 
September 5.) 

If you are interested in any of these ministries, 
please speak with or contact Al Reese or Angie Hillis-
Baurle and we’ll welcome your participation. 
One other note - the hymnals have been returned to the 
sanctuary, and can be found under each chair.  When the 
screen shows a hymn number (i.e.  PH 276), the indicates 
the hymn number in the Presbyterian Hymnal.  If you’d 
like to use the hymnal instead of the screen text, you are 
most welcome to do so! 

See you on Sunday!  Al Reese, St. Andrew Music Director 
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Our annual tradition of 
packaging meals to help feed 
God’s hungry children around 
the world will be held 

on Saturday, September 30.  All ages are encouraged to 
participate and great fellowship and fun are 
guaranteed!  We will need a minimum of 60 volunteers 
with 6 coming early to help set-up at 8:30 a.m. The event 
will begin at 10:00 a.m. and last about two hours.  We will 
also need 6 volunteers to stay after and help with 
cleanup.  

St. Andrew has funds budgeted for 13,000 meals 
at $0.40/meal.  As Mission & Service has done in the 
past, the congregation is challenged to contribute to a 
special offering to increase that number.  For example, 
$100 will provide 250 meals. Designate your gift for ‘’RAH” 
and send it to the church or place it in the offering plate 
any time up to September 17. 

Register in the Atrium to participate or register 
on-line at Event Page: This is the link for our online Event 
page. 
http://events.riseagainsthunger.org/StAndrewPres2023 

~Danny Lovell & Rob Estes, Mission Committee 
 

PRAYERS & SQUARES QUILTING 
September meetings will be Friday, Sept.8 and 

Saturday, Sept. 23 at 10:00am in St Andrew Hall.  Come 
enjoy time with other St. Andrew women and help make 
prayer quilts.  If you've been attending before, please 
bring whatever project you have and are working on.  If 
you are interested in learning about quilts and sewing, 
come see what we are doing this month. 
     Would you like to give someone a prayer quilt?? 
Please complete a request form and put it in Frances 
Jornov's box or contact her at francesjrnv@charter.net or 
757-646-8955.  There are many completed quilts in our 
closet ready to be dedicated and given.  Also, there are 
Pocket Prayer Squares in the atrium that you may take to 
include in a card or give to someone. Say a prayer, tie a 
knot and pass it to your friend or relative.  They will fit in a 
pocket or purse and the person can take your prayers 
everywhere with them. 
      Would you like to learn to sew? Come to a 
meeting and Frances will get you started. Give her a call if 
you want more details or have questions. 
      Come join us-you don't have to sew--we need 
help putting the ties into the quilts, pressing fabric and 
straightening the fabric shelves.  And don't forget we do 
enjoy the visiting!  Looking forward to seeing your smiling 
faces! 
                                                                                 ~Frances Jornov 

 

DINNER FOR 8 
Friendships are formed around food, and faith 

grows when people break bread together. 
Dinner for 8 is beginning at St Andrew and offers an 
opportunity for groups of eight people to connect in 
a casual, relaxed atmosphere around food.  
What is it? 
Meals are hosted in participants’ homes, a restaurant 
or wherever the group decides works best for them. 
How do I Join? 
Simply fill out the registration form which will be 
available in the weekly bulletin or in the Atrium. 
What Does the Lead Host Do? 
This person contacts the group members and co-
ordinates the location, date and food sign-ups. 
How are the Dinner for 8 Groups Formed? 
Once people have signed up the groups will be 
formed and will be comprised of couples and singles, 
the intent is to mix everyone together. 
The mystery is part of this ministry’s excitement and 
helps us meet new people. Non-members and friends 
are also invited to join us. 
Who Cooks? 
It’s potluck.   Usually, the host will make a main dish, 
and others will bring sides or desserts. Some groups 
may choose to visit local restaurants. 
When Do the Groups Meet? 
Beginning in October, once a month for four months, 
at a time that works for everyone in the group. 
At the end of the four months, we all meet together 
for a potluck. 
 Contact Lynne Wood or Gwen Elmore if you 
have questions. 

~Congregational Care Committee 
 

 

  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__events.riseagainsthunger.org_StAndrewPres2023&d=DwMFaQ&c=dqndFQAGz2cg7ln6ll1EqkpBLZllP_GH8-2iqGbTww0&r=WBxqvXfDbSsIzz3HN9OWy49ItFeoeaonKGxjUV5Ory0&m=Rrvft1SWGLZ0VdsRzOVKFnUGr0PXwkxSRC8_YqKkUFQ&s=k81_EDHiISpEbL3nooGnYfMJMRyqKu9S7OV466YX_0M&e=
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St. Andrew Presbyterian Church Finance Report 

for Year-to-Date 7/31/23 
     

 July Amt YTD Actuals YTD Budget  

Income $42,090 $258,290 $271,259  

Expenses $40,057 $278,004 $302,481  

Net $2,033 -$19,714   

     

Current Assets   Endowment  Funds 

Bank Assets $57,325  General $423,078 

Ed Jones Inv. $231,072  Mission $181,635 

Total Current Assets $288,398  Tot Endowment $604,712 

 
Current Liabilities 

   

Other Liabilities $3,396  Mortgage  

Earmarks $242,788  Balance $471,856 

Tot Current Liabilities $246,185  Monthly Amt $5,200 

     

NET (Current Assets – Current Liabilities) $42,213   

jjjjj 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our monthly income picked up in July resulting in a positive net income of slightly more than $2,000.  This reduced 
our year-to-date deficit to $19,714.  Our overall financial health is still good with our current assets exceeding our 
current liabilities by $42,213 and our endowment funds totaling over $600,000.  Our year-to-date income and 
expenses are both below our YTD budgeted amounts 

~Finance & Stewardship Committee 

 

Attention Teenagers: Alateen Is Coming to 
Suffolk September 11, 2023! 

Is someone’s drinking affecting you?  
Alateen may help.  Alateen is for young people 
(mostly teenagers) affected by someone else’s 
drinking today or in the past. 

Monday Night Alateen will meet 
Mondays at 7 p.m., beginning 9/11/23 at St. 
Andrew in Room 204 on the second floor of the 
education building, concurrent with AA and Al-
Anon meetings. 

For further information contact Shelly.  
Call or text 757-639-4436.  Email: 
shellyinnorfolk@gmail.com. 

 

Youth & Youth Adult Ministry 
* Meetings start back on Wednesday, September 13 
from 5:45-7:30. Come join us for food, fun, growing 
deeper in our relationships, and growing deeper in our 
faith. Friends and visitors are always welcome! 
* High School Retreat sign-ups have started for 
Massanetta Springs from November 17-19. For more 
information, contact Ms. Angie at 
love2dance68@gmail.com or call/text (757)615-3873. 

~Angie Hillis-Baurle, Youth Group Leader 
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Sympathy 
Please keep in your prayers those who have recently lost 
loved ones. 

➢ Lois Taylor’s cousin Joe passed away on July 23. 
➢ The family of Charlie Johnson.  Charlie was 92 

years old and was a long-time member of St. 
Andrew.  He passed away on August 8. 

➢ Mark Morrell’s mother passed away on August 16. 
➢ Margaret Richardson’s Aunt Connie passed away 

on August 16. 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER SOUP KITCHEN 
St. Andrew participation at the Salvation Army 

Soup Kitchen will continue on Thursday, Sept. 21.  St. 
Andrew provides 150 take-out meals and cupcakes are a 
welcome addition.   

Cupcakes are needed at St. Andrew by 10:30 on 
the day of the soup kitchen.  Many thanks to all who 
donate cupcakes each month…you are angels for your 
continued support.  The distribution of the meals 
continues to be through a drive-by system distributed by 
the Salvation Army staff. 

 
 
 

FLOWERS FOR THE SANCTUARY 
If you enjoy seeing flowers in church on Sunday mornings, 
there are plenty of opportunities to make that happen!  
Please use the Flower Sign Up Book located in the atrium 
and find an open date.  You can also choose to have a note 
added to the bulletin if you would like.  The choice to 
place flowers is personal, so you can decide what you 
would like to have in the display; from one small flower to 
an ornate basket, and anything in between!  If you need 
assistance getting the flowers to church or delivering 
flowers after church, or have other questions, please 
contact Deborah Banks at 757-647-9157 text/call. 
 
 
 

THANK YOU FROM THE FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE 
           A thank you to all those who attended and/or 

assisted with the Sunday, August 6th Cook Out.  We 
probably had about 80 people attend, and all seemed to 
be enjoying the food and the fellowship.  
             As we say after each event, this couldn’t occur 
without the support of many congregational members. 
Russell Richards led a “squadron” of men as they grilled 
the 124 hotdogs.   While in the kitchen we had at least a 

dozen women and men who helped us wrap hotdogs and 
put out the food and drinks.  And even better, these 
volunteers also stayed afterwards to help us package up 
the extra food, wash the dishes, and wash the 
tables.  What wonderful members we have at St. Andrew.  
Thanks to all!  We now look forward to future events 
through 2023.   See you there!  
                                   ~ Angel Henkel, Marion Hale, Kay Smith; 

                     Fellowship Committee 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to Angie Hillis-Baurle, whose 
daughter, Lauren Hillis, gave birth to a girl on June 23, 
2023.  Lillian Gressley weighed 6 pounds, 3 ounces and 
was 20.5 inches long. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

BIBLE QUIZ 
After Elijah was taken up to heaven, his newly 

commissioned successor, Elisha, performed two 

miracles. The first was making a poisonous 

stream’s water safe to drink. What did Elisha toss 

into the water that made it wholesome? 

 

A. a stick 

B. a new bowl 

C. bread 

D. salt 

 

Answer: See 2 Kings 2:19-22 
 
 
 
 

 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 
11 Laura & Wade Gibbs 
11 John & Lois Taylor 
13 Steve Suhring & Beth Lyon-Suhring 
15 Glen & Elizabeth Fachin 
17 Charles & Mary-Catherine Foster 
18 Kevin & Trisha Hamilton 
20 Jeff & Jennifer Coston 
24 Joe & Frances Robb 
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SEPTEMBER  
BIRTHDAYS 

Trish Hamilton   1 
Johnny Babyak   2 
Don Golding    4 
Jeremy Walker   4 
Angie Hillis-Baurle   6 
Sue Harrison   7 
Paul Smith    7 
Jadyn Schoenberg   8 
April Newman   9  
Georgia Richardson  9 
Howard Goodwin  10 
Margaret Richardson 10 
Kim Stephenson  10 
Kristine Bevins  12 
Rosalind Boyle  12 
Will Topping   12 
Quinn Bradshaw  14 
Dusty Poe   14 
Matthew Snyder  14 
Joan Jensen   18 
Tim Hamer   18 
Laura Welander  18 
Megan Coston Bell  19 
Justin Henson  21 
Jim Topping   21 
Val Jacques   21 
Steve Poole   22 
Jacqueline Cutler  25 
Alexis Henson  25 
John Caggiano  26 
Bonnie Harper  29 
Linda Crawford  30 
Angela Snyder  30 
 

SAM’S Helping Hands* 
(SAM – St. Andrew Men) 
Not able to get around  

much anymore? 
Need a hand with painting,  

yard work, 
transportation,  

general maintenance? 
For Details about help, 

call Russell Richards  
at 757-538-0515 

or  
the church Office  
at 757-238-3550. 

*A free service for St. Andrew 
members provided by  

St. Andrew Presbyterian Men. 

NEW PROPERTY DEACON 
Thank you to Bob Thompson for his 

willingness to serve as Property Deacon in 
the class of 2024.  Bob was recently 
approved as an officer by the Session and 
voted on in a Congregational Meeting in 
August.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 

St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

2 

3 
10:00 Worship 
Service; 
Communion 
No Church 
School 
 

4 

10:00 Stitching, 
library 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon – CEB* 

5 
6:30 Evening 
Prayer on Zoom 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

6 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
7:00 – 8:15 Chancel 
Choir 
 

7 8 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
10:00 – Noon 
Prayers/Squares 
Quilting, St. 
Andrew Hall 
 

9 

10 
Rally Day 
10:00 Worship 
Service 
11:00 Rally Day 
Activities 
Last day to 
purchase CAPS 
BBQ tickets 
 

11 
10:00 Stitching, 
library 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 

12 
9:00 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
10:00 Presbyterian 
Women Circle in 
Atrium 
6:30 Evening 
Prayer on Zoom 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

13 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
Noon Widows Walk; 
library 

Kirk Night Returns 
5:45 Dinner 
5:45 Youth Group 
6:30 Programs for all 
ages 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir  

14 15 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

16 

17 
10:00 Worship 
Service 
11:00 Church 
School for all 
ages 
11:00 – 2:00 
CAPS* BBQ 
Fundraiser 
October Bagpiper 
Info Due 

18 
10:00 Stitching, 
library 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 

19 
9:00 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
6:30 Evening 
Prayer on Zoom 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

20 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 

Kirk Night 
5:45 Dinner 
5:45 Youth Group 
6:30 Programs for all 
ages 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir  

21 
Soup Kitchen at 
Salvation Army, 
Bank St. in 
Suffolk 
6:30 Diaconate 
& Session 
meeting  in 
Sanctuary 

22 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

23 
10:00 – Noon 
Prayers/Squares 
Quilting, St. Andrew 
Hall 

24 
10:00 Worship 
Service 
11:00 Church 
School for all 
ages 
 

25 
10:00 Stitching, 
library 
6:30 Caregivers, 
library 
6:30 – 8:30 Scout 
Troup 16, 
Sanctuary & 
Atrium in use 
7:00 AA & Al-
Anon, Alateen – 
CEB* 
 

26 
9:00 – 5:00 RSA* 
(CEB*) 
6:30 Evening 
Prayer on Zoom 
7:00 – 8:15 
Celebration Bells 
 

27 
9:00 – 10:00 Yoga 
(CEB*) 
Noon Widows Walk; 
library 

Kirk Night 
5:45 Dinner 
5:45 Youth Group 
6:30 Programs for all 
ages 
7:30 – 8:30 Chancel 
Choir  

28 29 
St. Andrew 
Volunteers 
Deliver Meals on 
Wheels 
 

30 
10:00 – Noon Rise 
Against Hunger, 
Atrium 

           *Coalition Against Poverty in Suffolk (CAPS)             *Christian Education Building (CEB)              *Renaissance School for the Arts (RSA)      
 

September 2023 


